
Harper Junior High School

Band Boosters Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, April 29, 2009

I. Call to Order


· The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m.

· The minutes from the March 24, 2009 meeting were distributed. A motion was made and seconded to approve these minutes. All were in favor, thus the motion passed unanimously.

II. Treasurer’s Report – Claire Leflore 
· In Lynne's absence, Claire distributed and presented the Treasurer’s Report covering March 25, 2009 (the date of the last HBB meeting) to April 28, 2009. Copies are available upon request.

· Ken Bower said he ended up spending $495 on new sheet music this past month, which exceeds the total original budgeted amount by about $250.

· A motion was made and seconded to approve the $495 expenditure for sheet music.  All were in favor, thus the motion passed unanimously. 
· Ken reported that Martin Brunelle helped out in class last Friday, and Ken paid him $150 to assist with all three band classes. Claire Leflore suggested Ken use Martin as much as he is willing and available. Ken is planning it week-by-week right now since STAR testing is coming up, thus regular classroom instruction time will be interrupted.

· Ken received a few more checks from students for the upcoming field trip to Six Flags this Saturday. He will also receive a refund check from “Music in the Parks” since he found out he gets a discounted price for the students that will be taking part in the park activities but will not be performing at the high school in Vacaville.

· Claire said Nugget Scrip continues to do well, bringing in $263 on the last monthly check.

III. Band Director’s Report – Ken Bower
· Principal Ingles has agreed to schedule four band classes at Harper next year. She said the money has always been in the budget for this. The number of students who signed up for band next year is slightly lower than this year’s number, by about six or seven students. However, Ken said a few of the students may end up taking two band classes. Ken said he will have a Jazz Band, as well as three other bands. He is considering calling them Concert, Intermediate, and Advanced Bands (rather than 7th, 8th, and 9th) since they will be split primarily by grade, but also somewhat by ability which will help to balance the numbers in the classes. He would like the 9th grade/Advanced Band to be a focused, achievement-oriented group. If Ken were to add one additional class to his current teaching load, this would bump him up to a 120% time position, but he has already decided to drop back to an 80% time position for next year. He is conflicted about how to divide his job, and has not yet decided if he wants to teach only Harper’s four classes next year, or to continue teaching at the elementary schools in addition to taking on two of Harper’s four classes. If he chooses the latter, Harper would need to hire a second band teacher to teach the remaining two classes. If Ken were to teach only two of Harper’s four classes, he is considering teaching the 7th and 9th grade classes, leaving 8th grade and Jazz Band to the second teacher. Ken said he has the highest retention rate of the three elementary band instructors, and he thinks the students enjoy seeing a familiar face as they move from elementary to junior high. Ken said he works very well with Martin Brunelle, but the second position will have to go through the formal hiring process. 

IV. Events - All
· The schedule for the “Music in the Parks” field trip to Six Flags was recently sent out over the list serve. Everyone will be meeting at Harper at 9:15 a.m., and the buses will leave by 10:00 a.m. The students who are not going to perform can watch from the audience. Ken has asked the students to wear a red shirt while performing, but they can change out of this afterwards. The students will be asked to bring their own sack lunch and to bring money to purchase dinner in the park. The chaperones will take role on each bus, help with the stage set-up, and can collect cell phone numbers of the students in their group at the check-in.

· Anula Drown will check with Charlie Alpers to make certain he is willing to put the program together for the May 13th concert. Ken thinks he will need three vehicles (his, plus two additional ones) to transport small percussion items and other instruments to the IPAB that day. He would like to load the vehicles at 11:00 a.m. if the others are available at that time. The students will be asked to arrive at 6:30 p.m. for the 7:00 p.m. concert. Lynne Rumery and Joyce Boulanger will run the concession stand on May 13th. Lynne will also run the concession stand for the May 19th concert when the 7th graders will perform with the elementary school band students.  Anne Hawkins said she will help out with both concession stands as well. Laure Lee will call the public TV station to see if they will be able to record the May 13th performance. Claire plans to give a short presentation about HBB during the intermission of both concerts. Laure will bring the SCRIP cards and Claire will bring the list serve sign-up sheets for the information table to be set up in the lobby of the IPAB.

· Claire said the Junior High Bands Festival on March 28th went very well and thanked Anula for coordinating the event. Anula felt they actually had too many parent volunteers, but that they could have used extra help with cleaning up afterwards.

· Barbara Celli spoke briefly about the April 22nd “Picnic in the Park” event. She thanked Ken for stepping forward with the Jazz Band when the choir dropped out at the last minute. Barbara also thanked the parent and student volunteers who helped to make the event run smoothly. There will be a de-briefing meeting tomorrow. Barbara said the student leaders raised $300 which will go towards “Day on the Green.”

V. Officers/Directors for Next Year – Claire Leflore
· Claire said the final HBB meeting for the year will be on May 26th and this is the meeting that new Officers are normally voted on. Claire has agreed to stay on as President for an additional year, but the roles of Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Website Site Maintenance still need to be filled. Laure Lee said she is willing to be the Treasurer for next year. Claire will make a pitch for new Officers at the two concerts in May. In the meantime, Anne Hawkins will work on creating an email to send out via the list serve focusing on the importance of HBB, the need for new Officers, and how the band program relies on this support and money and to keep the program running smoothly.
VI. Adjourn
· The meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. The next Band Boosters meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 26th.
These minutes were respectfully submitted by Joyce Boulanger, Secretary of the Harper Band Boosters.
